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MUNA is on  at AGGS, Howe St Friday 19th and Saturday 20th 
May. It is well worth a visit. (Model United Nations Assembly)  

 

Youth Service 
Month. 
 
Next meeting  
21 May 2018 
 
5.30 for 6pm  
Interschool	debate	

Rangitoto	v	Pinehurst	

	

	

	
 
 
Change over flier 
attached. Plan for 
Friday 29 June. 
 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz	
Pupuke	Golf	Club,		

231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.n

z	

Past President and Life Member of East Coast Bays 
Rotary - David Charlesworth passed away Monday night 
after becoming seriously ill last week.  As many of you will be 
aware, David had been battling poor health for the last few 
years and has been on leave of absence from the Club. 
The funeral service will be held at Windsor Park at 1:30pm 
this Friday 18th May. The family are hosting an after funeral 
function at the Milford Cruising Club.  
 
Change of address for Julie. Therese Leslie 25 Lingham 
Crescent (Cnr. Lingham and Cavendish Drive) Torbay. 
  Ph 473 0210 
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Club leaders seminar this Sunday let Jennifer know if you are attending. 
District quiz Friday night– Julie wants a ride – if you are interested in going contact 
Sean. 
Marathon marshalling – 28 October – if you were not at this week's meeting and can 
help please let Steve G know. 
Swiss exchange student arriving in July. If you can host for three months please let 
Sean know. 
 
Claire McCall said her father started the plumbing business of which she is now the 
owner and CFO. They now have 37 staff. She attended Torbay Primary when Bob was 
the Principal! She has been a member of Westhaven Club for 2 1/2 years. In the 90s 
she trekked in Nepal and went to base camp in 2010. In 2015 she did another trip. 
After the 7.8 earthquake she and fellow trekker Rabindra organised food, supplies and 
temporary shelter. Child trafficking increased but they were able to rescue a number of 
children. With the help of local people they built 25 corrugated iron shelters. Another 
trek later in 2015 saw them give out 200 first aid kits and see a number of schools 
operating in tents. In 2016 with Rotary help they found a builder who taught locals to 
build and weatherproof their houses. Over the years she has enjoyed seeing the 
children grow up. She founded the Himalayan Leaky Foundation to provide water and 
sanitation. 2017 on another trip she took books pencils etc and started an adult 
woman's literacy group. The latest project is the Thamdanda Integrated Water Supply 
which involves rebuilding and an 8 km supply pipe.  
How can we help? Midwinter Gala Saturday 23 June at Westhaven 6.30pm $125 per 
person. There is also a give a little page. 
‘Lots of little makes a lot’. 
		

	

	 21	May	 28	May	 4	June	 11	June	

	 Inter	School	Debate.	
Rangitoto	College	and	
Pinehurst	Debating	Teams	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	

Queen’s	Birthday	
No	Meeting	

Julie	Dauxais	
Farewell	Presentation	

Grace	 Alistair	New	 Warren	Patterson	 	 Alex	Reed	

Reception		 Monica	Webb	 Alistair	New	 	 Beverley	Lea	

Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	 Steve	Jenkins	

Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	

Fellowship	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 	 Sue	Yi	

	 Sue	Yi	 Sue	Yi	 	 Warwick	Moulton	

	 Paul	Asquith	 Paul	Asquith	 	 Ian	Collard	

Stewards	 David	Aickin	 Rod	Fergusson	 	 Martin	Reiss	

	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Warren	Patterson	 	 Alan	Astrop	

	 Graham	Rice	 Barry	McLean	 	 Jim	Mayo	

3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	

Intro.	Speaker	 Steve	Goeldner	 	 	 Robyn	Young	

Thank	Speaker	 Peter	Garnett	 	 	 Jennifer	Neads	

Parting	Thought	 Jennifer	Neads	 Alex	Reed	 	 Steve	Jenkins	

Julie	 Julie	away	 Bernie	Woods	 David	Aickin	 Carol	Caulfield	

If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Student	Contact	Details:		

Julie	is	currently	with	Therese	Leslie	25	Lingham	Crescent	(Cnr.	Lingham	and	Cavendish	Drive)	Torbay		Ph	473	0210	
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The Rotary Club of East Coast Bays 
 

You are cordially invited to our annual 

CHANGEOVER DINNER 
and help celebrate our year with President Keith and 
also welcome in our new President - Jennifer Neads 

 

Friday June 29th 6:30 p.m. to 9:45 p.m. 
 

 

Soljans Estate Winery 
366 SH 16, Kumeu, Auckland 0841 

 
 

 
Menu 

Welcome drink on arrival 
Fresh baked breads 

Four freshly prepared seasonal salads  
Carvery - Roast sirloin of beef with red wine jus 

Tempura battered goujons of fish, chicken cassoulet with yoghurt dressing  
Medley of warm vegetables, baby roast potatoes and fragrant steamed jasmine rice 

Dessert – Selection of fresh fruit salad, hot apple crumble and tiramisu 
A cash bar will be operating throughout the evening 

Coffee and choice of tea to follow dinner service 

Transport: 
Option 1: Make your own way to and from Kumeu 

Option 2: Bus will leave Pupuke at 6:00pm. Returning approx. 10:15pm 
 

Costs:  
Members - $25.00, Partners/Guests - $45.00 
Bus transport: Additional $10.00 per person 

 
Please confirm your attendance with Bob Baird.  

Email: judybob306@gmail.com 

2017/18 2018/19 


